
Infant Massage 2 

Houston Literacy Day 3 

Partnerships  3 

Phonology 3 

FASD Conference 4 

  

  

INSIDE THIS ISSUE: 

THANK YOU 
Your support  makes a 

  “big   difference in the lives of the 

children we serve! 

 

*BV Foundation 

*Provincial Employees  Com-

munity Service Fund 

*Ronald McDonald House  

*Glacier Toyota 

*All West Glass 

*Smithers Secondary High 

School Leadership Group 
 

Important Websites 

www.earlychildhoodservices.ca 

www.dietitian.ca 

Important Dates 
 

Annual General Meeting 
Tuesday, June 14 , 2011 

7:00pm @ BVCDC 
 
 

NOVEMBER  23, 2011 
30 YEARS and counting! 
Watch for events, special 
celebrations over the year 

WOW 

 

 

 

Inspiring strength in families and exploring the potential in children and youth. 

Spring 2011 

FAMILY PLAYDAY 2011 
 

The 7th annual Family Play Day was held on Satur-

day, February 12th  at the Dze L'Kant Friendship 

Centre Hall from 11:00am-2:00pm.  This year, we had 

116 children and 72 caregivers attend.  There were 10 

stations for families to visit: puppet making, tot yoga, 

fishing, gardening, indoor play, story castle, eye care, 

Valentine card making, I Spy, and face paining.  The 

All Nation Drummers and  Beginnings Pre-school also 

did some performances during the event.  Children en-

joyed a delicious snack bag provided by the Evening 

Rotary Club, and parents were able to enjoy muffins 

supplied by the Ground to Griddle Community 

Kitchen.  Each family was able to 

take home an activity bag, filled 

with fun craft ideas, and some    

children even won a door prize!   

 

A thank-you is extended to all of 

the dedicated volunteers, partici-

pants, and performers who made 

this event a huge success! 

Jodi Eskelin (Playday Organizer) 

GIVING CAN MAKE A DIFFERENCE 

The consultants of the Infant Develop-

ment Program are grateful to the Smith-

ers Senior Secondary School Leadership 

Group for their fundraising efforts.  The 

$600 donation  allowed IDP to provide 

books for children from Houston to  

Hazelton.  Books were given to about 90 

children (0-3 years old), something that 

would not have been possible if these young people hadn‟t stepped in.  A “BIG 

THANK YOU” goes out to these teens who recognized the value of their donation.  
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WELCOME NEWEST STAFF MEMBERS 

Colleen Burns   -    

I am just 3 weeks into my new position as the coordinator for the Upper Skeena Re-

gional Early Childhood Network.   New Hazelton is home for 25 years for me and 

my family.   I have enjoyed varied careers as a social worker, educational advisor, 

and as an FASD contract specialist.  I also value living on acreage where I can hang 

my laundry outside, garden and have an enormous compost pile!  I look forward to 

getting to know the BVCDC team and working in the Upper Skeena area.   

 

Glenda Patterson   -   Greetings from the CCRR Resource Educator‟s desk: 

Little did I know that 17 years ago when I sat on the steering committee  for the 

CCRR that I would actually be  hired for the position of resource educator. For the 

past 13 years I have been running the Pre-Kindergarten program at  St. Joseph‟s 

school and will continue to. I have my diploma in E.C.E.  Over the years (would 

you believe 30!) I have  worked in preschool ,daycare, and after school care. I 

LOVE collecting resources and ideas so now I have found  a venue to share them 

with others.  In my spare time, I love to paint, sew, create and mow lawns! My hus-

band and I also care take Driftwood Bible Camp. We have three children and two 

beautiful grandsons. I look forward to meeting you and sharing ideas for enriching 

child care in the northwest. 

BABY MASSAGE CLASSES 

March 21st, March 28th, April 4th 

Mondays 1:00am to 12:00 
 

Location:  CCRR. Early Child Development Building  (3843 [B] 4th Avenue, Smithers 

For caregivers with infants 0-12 months.  

 Learn strokes for massage and about the benefits of  massage. 
 

 

Facilitated by Infant Development Consultant,  

Michelle Bourdage and hosted by the BV Child  

Development Centre. 

 

Please call or email if  you would like to attend  

or have any questions. 

250-847-4122 or michelle.bourdage@bvcdc.ca  
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 DID YOU KNOW! 

The BV CDC  
 

IDP started  out of a 
basement in Telkwa,  
eventually moving to 
St. James Church on 
Princess St. and is 
now located in our 
own building on Pop-
lar Road 

officially became in-
corporated on No-
vember 23, 1981.  

over the years pro-
grams have been 
added from one to 11 
programs and 3   
community based  
offices, Houston, 
Smithers & Hazelton 

by 1999 there were 
101 Families 

in 2009 there were 
nearly 450 families 
served 

started with three the 
BV CDC has 21 staff 
members 

 
Each newsletter this 
year will continue to 
have a little history on 
BV CDC Then and Now . 
  

The Houston Literacy Brunch was held at the Houston Commu-

nity Hall on Saturday, Feb. 5th, 2011.  There was a good turnout of 168 

community members who enjoyed  a pancake breakfast which was pre-

pared by the fire department.  Many different agencies had tables ready 

with fun activities for youth of all ages.  The Karaoke was a big hit with 

the older youth while the little ones played in rice bins and made vari-

ous interesting crafts.  There was much information to be gathered on 

literacy, language and reading for all ages.  This event is held annually 

and is sponsored by the Houston Link to Learning.  For more informa-

tion on this fun event contact Marian Ells at Houston Link to Learning 

in the NWCC building across from the Houston Health Center.  

 

Ellen Anderson (IDP) 

Infant Development Consultant 
 

Speech & Hearing Month – May 

Phonological Awareness Groups 
 

Phonological Awareness Groups ran in the five pre-kindergarten programs in 

Smithers this winter.  Phonological awareness refers to the awareness of a 

word‟s structure, such as being able to separate the individual sounds that 

make up a word, or being aware of rhyming words.   These kinds of skills are 

important pre-reading skills.  Over a period of seven weeks, Karen Rabbiosi, 

SLP for Northern Health, and Jonina Cawsey, BV CDC SLP, led short ses-

sions during the preschools‟ circle times.  Songs, stories, and games were de-

signed to help children learn to identify specific sounds, and to link them 

with names, gestures, pictures, and objects.  Activities also focused on rhym-

ing words and short versus long sounds.  The groups were fun for the chil-

dren, staff, and the SLPs.  Parents and preschool teachers shared that chil-

dren were coming up to them and saying things like “fish starts with the 

rocket ship sound!” which is very exciting to hear!      Jonina Cawsey (SLP) 

Partnerships in Communication 
 

Jonina Cawsey, BV CDC SLP, in partnership with Karen Rabbiosi, Northern 

Health SLP, and Sherry Kelly of Northwest Supported Child Development 

Program, recently taught the Partnerships in Communication course in Smith-

ers.  Participants came from Moricetown, Telkwa, and Smithers, and included 

daycare, preschool, and Head Start staff.  This course covers practical strate-

gies for supporting children‟s speech and language development within the 

everyday routines in centers.  Four sessions were originally offered, covering 

Speech Sounds, Early Language, Later Language, and Social Language.  A 

fifth session was offered to review the previous sessions and talk about Pre-

Literacy activities, as well as to provide an opportunity for participants to cre-

ate some hands on activities to take away to their centers, such as sound 

awareness activities for stories and a sock puppet to use in literacy activities.  

Thank you to all participants for making this course such a success! 



Box 995ñ3350 Poplar Road 

Smithers, BC  V0J 2N0 
 

Phone: 250-847-4122 

Fax: 250-847-9338 

Email: reception@bvcdc.ca 

A Little Help Makes A  
ôBIG ôDifference. 

 

BV CDC 

Watch for the new & 

improved website: 

www.bvcdc.ca 

 

 
NEXT NEWSLETTER  

JUNE  

Page 4 

INTERNATIONAL FASD 

CONFERENCE 

The 4th International Conference 

on Fetal Alcohol Spectrum       

Disorder was held March 2nd to 

5th, 2011 in Vancouver.  The 

theme of the conference was, 

“The Power of Knowledge: Inte-

grating Research, Policy, and 

Promising Practice Around the 

Worldò.  

 

Leah Macknak (Key Worker with the CDBC Program) and Kerri      

Bassett Kluss (Director of the BVCDC) attended the event.  They also 

were on hand to present a poster entitled, òNorthern British Columbiaõs 

Collaborative Partnerships within the Complex Developmental Behavioural 

Conditionsõ Programó.  This poster truly was a collaborative project 

made with the support of Northern Health, Key Workers throughout 

the North and realized through the hard work of Amber Solomon 

(CDBC Program Assistant) and local artist Facundo Gastiazoro. It was 

a very colorful display with a focus on story telling from the point of 

view of key workers, clinicians, children, youth and families.  We were 

very proud to be involved in the creation of this poster and we had very 

positive reactions from individuals the world over.   The poster          

promoted the circle of support given to children and youth, families and 

community through the unique assessment and support services of 

CDBC.  The Northern model is also unique in that typically the Intake 

and Key Worker roles are done by one individual so as to provide a 

seamless service to families.  Since the inception of the program over 360 

assessments have been provided in the North, which is a huge accom-

plishment in this field. 

 

This conference was attended by over 900 participants from all over the 

world and the key note sessions and workshops were proof of the 

theme… that there is promising practice happening in the area of FASD 

research, prevention, intervention, assessment and diagnosis.  The     

conference showed that this issue touches everyone and no country is 

immune to FASD and its effects.  Several other service providers from 

the Bulkley Valley also attended the conference and Julie Conry,      

Psychologist from our local CDBC Clinical 

Team, also was on hand to moderate some 

sessions and present a poster for the Asante 

Centre.  Many more conversations will    

occur as a result of this meaningful          

experience which should in turn help our 

children, youth, families and community!! 

BV CDC is going green!  
1st—The building has had a major 

lighting retrofit, taking advantage of 

the BC Hydro incentive program.  

2nd—Signs have been posted within 

the building „turn lights off‟ when 

you leave a room, we even have a 

censored light in the bathroom for 

those who forget to turn the lights 

off …...but donõt stay in to long or you 

may end up in the dark, okay clap 

your hands!   3rd- Staff are encour-

aged to recycle paper, boxes, com-

post peels, food in an effort to cut 

down on garbage.  Batteries are col-

lected and taken away 

for disposal instead of 

being thrown into the 

garbage.  WE CAN 

DO BETTER and 

that is our goal for 


